
On Thursday 2nd February Southborough Primary 

School girls’ football team played a football tournament 

at Charlton FC training ground.  

 There were teams from all over the South East of 

England and the standard was very high.  

During the group stages we won 3 games and drew 

2 games 0-0. The goals were scored by Autumn, 3 goals 

from Ayana and 3 from Poppy. We had won our group 

scoring 7 and conceding none. We were now through to 

the quarter finals.  

We played really well and won 1- 0 with another  

great goal from Poppy. 

We were through to the semi-finals. 

Unfortunately we conceded our first goal of the 

tournament but in the final minute Poppy equalised to 

make the score 1-1. 

It was into penalties. 

In a very tense penalty shootout Woodlands, from 

Gillingham, won.  

Huge congratulations to: Jessica O, Jessica Du, 

Martinique F, Ayana H, Dailah D, Autumn R, 

Josephine A and Poppy H.  

 

Mr Fotheringham was absolutely delighted with the 

way we played as a team supporting and encouraging 

each other and we played absolutely brilliantly. Well 

done Girls, Mr Fotheringham is very proud of you!! 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 


